
Item 4: 
 
Public Questions to be answered at the Executive meeting on 9 
February 2023. 
Members of the Executive to answer questions submitted by members of the public 
in accordance with the Executive Procedure Rules contained in the Council’s 

Constitution. 
 

A. Question submitted by Susan Millington to the Portfolio Holder for 
Environment and Transformation: 

“While congratulating WBC on its environmental improvements by allowing 

wildflower verges to develop and reducing the frequency of hedge cutting, I 
would like to know what other progress is being made to develop a nature 

recovery plan, including any rewilding opportunities being developed, as 
mentioned in your Environmental Delivery Plan 2021 (RC010).” 

B. Question submitted by John Gotelee to the Portfolio Holder for Deputy 

Leader: 

“When interviewed on BBC South Today programme regarding the 

replacement of the Faraday road football pitch Councillor Bridgeman stated " 
We want to get on and Build... This fantastic Football pitch on the site of 
Newbury Rugby Club"  Could he please explain why he did not say that the 

pitch at Monks lane was not a replacement for Faraday Rd and that he had 
voted at the district planning meeting to that effect?” 

C. Question submitted by Alan Pearce to the Portfolio Holder for Planning, 
Transport and Countryside: 

“The non inclusion of the LRIE in the new Section 19 Consultation of the Local 

Plan Review is causing confusion so please can the Council explain why it has 
not been included?” 

D. Question submitted by Paula Saunderson to the Portfolio Holder for 
Finance and Economic Development: 

“It is confusing to simple residents like me not to see an RSA or ESA Policy for 

the London Road Industrial Estate and its exclusion from the LPR as articulated 
on Page 84 para 7.10,  and as the web site is not clear on how the Re-

development  Project is progressing to the next Checkpoint, I would like to see 
an update which includes a picture of the Timeline and a Gannt Chart showing 
the Critical Path through to the end of the current phase, and what the 

deliverables will be at the End of Phase Checkpoint and a high-level plan for 
the next phase so is an update possible please?” 

E. Question submitted by John Gotelee to the Portfolio Holder for Housing, 
Leisure and Culture: 

“Could the executive explain why they have passed a stand alone shared 

football / rugby pitch (with a second clubhouse and stands) at Monks lane on 
what is currently and will still be only large enough to be a training pitch for 

rugby?” 
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F. Question submitted by Paula Saunderson to the Portfolio Holder for 

Planning, Transport and Countryside: 

“Thankfully the LPR Policies under Section 19 in relation to most of the 

Environmental Issues have been much strengthened from the Section 18 
versions, and the Level 2 Strategic Flood Risk Assessments are very useful, so 

if the LRIE is excluded from the LPR Section 19 Consultation how will WBC 
LPA & LLFA ensure that the recommendations in the SFRA Level 2 Site 
Specific Analysis in relation to Local Plan Policy  are complied with?” 

G. Question submitted by John Gotelee to the Portfolio Holder for Finance 
and Economic Development: 

“Was any viabilty study for that change from residential to commercial on the 
LRIE completed? If so has it been published and what was the cost?” 

H. Question submitted by Paula Saunderson to the Portfolio Holder for 

Planning, Transport and Countryside: 

“Which part of the Freehold of the Newbury Gateway Plaza Development as 

shown in this video     https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RCa_C7DGfR8       
does West Berks Council own, and why is this Development not included in the 
Local Plan Review Section 19 Consultation please?” 

 


